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Yes, I know, the longest day has passed and there’s still no sign of that Spring Newsletter! Not to mention the Minutes of the April AGM….. in fact, heavier demands on my time mean that this year, I’m simply not going to be able to send out 4 X 200 Agendas, 4 X 200 Minutes, plus 4 X 200 Newsletters. Nobody was keen to take these jobs off my hands at the AGM (I’m still open to offers!), so I’ve decided to combine the three. I’ve also decided to go back to using good ol’fashioned Royal Mail, since there’s clearly sometimes a delay before people pick up e-mails.
Just when we thought things were beginning to improve, security suddenly took a turn for the worse in May. After more than a year without serious vandalism, we suffered three arson attacks on wooden sheds (all sited at the front of plots) and vicious damage to two ponds in an attempt to remove the pond liner. This apparently mindless act may have something to do with the creation of a jump for BMX bikes under the trees next to The Retreat – a large pit was carefully dug there at about the same time. We have also experienced a few targeted thefts of plants, often on Fridays, which are almost certainly for resale at local car boot sales. A few people have contacted me to ask how they should report vandalism. PC Robinson has asked me to ask everyone to report all crimes via the normal Police number: 631321. If you have a mobile and you see vandalism in progress, please call 999. And please report every incident – however small – stolen seeds, smashed glass, a broken fence. Each reported incident gets us more attention from the Police and Mayfair Security and helps them detect patterns, not just at Low Moor, but across all York’s allotment sites. PC Robinson has told us that it is legal to patrol the site in the evenings and if necessary carry out citizen’s arrests: any volunteers?
· NEWS...

· NEWS

SHOULD WE JOIN THE NATIONAL SOCIETY (NSALG)?

Benefits include insurance for sheds and tools, cheap seeds and a quarterly magazine. The cost is £2 per plot per year. Please phone Al on 639847 if you’re keen. 
BIG CASH BOOST

The Council has given allotments a one-off boost of £20,000 to clear up derelict sheds & greenhouses across York. The bad news? One asbestos shed costs £450 to remove – we have 20!

BIG TIDY

I’ve asked for £950 from York Pride to pay for more skips to tidy disused / messy plots.

DISAPPOINTMENT

Our bid for £10,000 from Fishergate Ward to rebuild the shop got just enough votes, but there wasn’t enough cash after it was voted to pay for Mayfair. But we got £2000: so we’ll try again next year!
COUNCIL WARNING LETTERS & EVICTIONS

For the first time in many years, we now have a small waiting list at Low Moor, so the Council is turning up the heat on tenants who don’t seem to be keeping on top of their plots. Even for experienced gardeners, a pause of a fortnight at this time of year can make the difference between a garden and a jungle. The Council is genuinely sympathetic, but they clearly also want to make sure that plots get better, not worse. So if you receive a warning letter – or preferably before then – please think rationally about what to do. You can always contact the Council on 553423, or me on 639847, and arrange to keep hold of half your existing plot. Alternatively, use carpet (not synthetic backed) to suppress the jungle, hire a strimmer for a day (cheap from Elcock’s on Hospital Fields Road), or pay Rob Taylor (656825) to help out with his strimmer. Above all, don’t just do nothing – weeds only get worse!
COMMUNITY KIDS’ ALLOTMENT
Thanks to a generous grant of £4,300 from the National Lottery ‘Awards for All’ scheme and some hard work from several Low Moor allotmenteers, the Kids’ Community Garden is now starting to look really good. Having already constructed a smarter and safer perimeter fence, Andy Meldrum has generously contributed more of his time and building skills free, so the kids now have a well-built shelter. The Mayor is coming to do the official opening at 2pm on July 17th and will also be taken on a tour of the rest of the allotments. In July and August, the Community Kids’ Allotment is taking part in the Council’s ‘Fun Days’, offering two half-day ‘Introductions to Gardening’. Angela Johnson has asked for help dealing with the more mundane chores on the plot, like pulling up the dreaded Mare’s Tail and digging over the beds. Maybe there are some volunteers amongst those of you with young families? After all, you can bring your kids along and do a bit of relaxing gardening while you leave the real hard work to someone else! If you can lend a hand – even for 20 minutes - Angela will be delighted, so give her a ring on 654357. And why not go and admire the kids’ garden?
· DIARY DATES 
NEXT SKIP

23rd –25th July for metal, plastic, glass, but NOT asbestos - add this to the pile in the car park, please.

CHEAP COMPOST Foss Islands compost will be delivered on 23rd July:. £1 per barrow or £4 for 5. 

NEXT MEETING & HEDGECARE PARTY PLUS BARBEQUE Sunday 22nd August
3pm in the car park, followed by a hedge tidy, & BBQ from 6pm. Details & Agenda will be pinned on notice boards in advance.
BRING & BUY DAY
On Sunday 19th September, I’m proposing to hold a ‘bring & buy day’ so that we can all share our surplus produce with each other! So come to the car park from 11am to swap or sell produce or plants. 

SHOP OPEN

Saturdays 1 -2pm Sundays 11am – 2pm
AL OSWALD
on 639847 or e-mail al.oswald@english-heritage.org.uk 
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GROUNDBREAKING!
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